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BLASTING
SCHEDULE

Permit 
Number
836-0485

This  is  notice
that Elk Horn Re-
sources  LLC, 544
South  Lake
Drive,  Prestons-
burg,  Kentucky
41653,  (606)  886-
2330,  Permit
#836-0485,  will
be blasting at Up-
per  Wolfpen
Branch  of  Little
Mud Creek, Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky,  Latitude
37?  27'  39",  Lon-
gitude  82?  42'
07".  Blasting  will
be done daily. No
blasting  will  be
conducted  before
sunrise  or  after
sunset.  At  least
10 minutes before
the  blast,  access
to the area will be
controlled  by
Company  person-
nel.  Before  each
blast is detonated
the following type
(s)  of  audible
warning  will  be
given:  five  (5)
minutes  prior  to
detonation,  a  one
(1)  minute  series
of  long  air  blasts
from  a  siren  will
be  given;  one  (1)
minute  prior  to
detonation,  a  se-
ries  of  short  air
blasts  from  a
siren  will  be  giv-
en;  immediately
prior  to  detona-
tion, one (1) addi-
tional  long  air
blast  will  be
sounded.  The all-
clear  signal(s)  af-
ter  blasting  will
be a prolonged air
blast  from  a
siren.  Blasting
will  not  be  con-
ducted  at  times
different  from
those given above
except  in  emer-

p
gency  situations
where rain, light-
ning,  other atmo-
spheric  condi-
tions,  or  operator
or  public  safety
requires unsched-
uled  detonation.
Prior to these det-
onations,  the  fol-
lowing  audible
warning  will  be
given:  Three  (3)
long blast five (5)
minutes  prior  to
the  blast  signal;
immediately  be-
fore  the  blast  a
series  of  short
blasts  one  (1)
minute  prior  to
the shot. Also pri-
or  to  detonations
in emergency  sit-
uations  the  per-
mittee,  using  au-
dible  signals,
shall  notify  all
persons  within
one-half  (1/2)
mile  of  the blast-
ing site.

ACCEPTING
BIDS

Asphalt/Paving
Roads in the

City of Allen 
INVITATION

NO. 06-25
DATE ISSUED

06-11- 2025
METHOD  OF
REWARD:  LOW-
EST  AND  BEST
EVALUATED
BID
OPENING DATE
JUNE  12,  2025
TIME 10:00 A.M. 
LOCATION  22
MAIN  STREET
ALLEN, KY.
NAME  OF  BUY-
ER: 
CITY OF ALLEN
TELEPHONE
606-22-4480

IMPORTANT  :
SEALED  BIDS
MUST  BE  RE-
CEIVED  ON  6-
19-2025  BY  4:00
P.M.

RETURN ORIGI-
NAL  COPY  OF
BID TO:  

MAYOR 
ERNESTINE
HALL 
CITY OF ALLEN
22 MAIN
STREET
P.O. BOX 510
ALLEN, KY.
41601

ACCEPTING
PROPOSALS

The  City  of  Pre-
stonsburg  is  ac-
cepting  proposals
for  a  60  sq.  ft.
programmable  2-
sided  LED  sign.
The  proposal
should include all
labor,  hardware
and  equipment
for  the  installa-
tion  of  the  sign
from  the  ground
up.  For addition-
al  information
and specifications
contact  Joe
Campbell  at  606-
889-9125.   Pro-
posals  should  be
mailed  or  deliv-
ered to 200 North
Lake  Drive,  Pre-
stonsburg  Ky
41653  no  later
than  Monday
June 30, 2025.

ADVERTISE-
MENT FOR

BIDS
The Floyd County
Fiscal  Court  is
accepting  sealed
bids for the demo-
lition and dispos-
al  of  seven  (7)
properties as part
of  DR  4663
FEMA  Buyout
Program  will  be
received by Missy
Allen,  Adminis-
trative
Assistant/Special
Projects  Director,
Floyd County Fis-
cal  Court,  Floyd
County  Court
House, 2nd Floor,
149  S.  Central
Avenue,  Pre-
stonsburg,  KY
41653  until  3:00
p.m.,  EST,  Fri-
day,  June  27,
2025, and then at
said  office  pub-
licly  opened  and
read  aloud  at
their  next  sched-
uled meeting

CONTRACT
2024-7 (DR-

0049) Seven (7)
sites 

located in the
area of Garrett,

,
Floyd County,

KY

The  Bid  Specifi-
cation  and  Bid
Form  and  other
related  forms
may  be  obtained
by  contacting
Missy  Allen  at
606-886-9193  or
at  the  Floyd
County  Court-
house  between
the  hours  of  8:00
a.m.-  4:00  p.m.
The  contract
must be in  a bid
form and submit-
ted  with the con-
tract  number
written  on  the
outside of the en-
velope.   Potential
bidders  must  at-
tend a Mandato-
ry Pre-Bid  Site
Inspection  sched-
uled for Monday,
June 23, 2025 at
9:00  a.m. at
Floyd  County
Community  Cen-
ter.
The  Owner  re-
serves  the  right
to  waive  any  in-
formalities  or  re-
ject  any  and  all
bids.   All  struc-
ture(s)  must  be
demolished  and
material  disposed
of  each  of  within
90 days of award.

Floyd County
Fiscal Court

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY

FLOYD 
CIRCUIT
COURT

C. A. NO. 
23-CI-00271

ANP TAX LIEN
COMPANY, LLC,

PLANTIFF V.
LINDA GRIM

f/k/a LINDA W.
CRAFT, et al,

DEFENDANTS
V. CITY 

NATIONAL
BANK OF

WEST 
VIRGINIA,

SUCCESSOR
BY MERGER
TO CLASSIC

BANK, INTER-
VENING

PLAINTIFF VS.
LINDA W.
GRIM a/k/a
LINDA W.

CRAFT and
ELVIE CRAFT,
DEFENDANT

NOTICE OF
SALE

So  as  to  comply
with  the  Judg-
ments  and  Or-
ders  of  Sale  en-
tered  by  the
Floyd  Circuit
Court  in  the
above  styled  ac-
tion, and so as to
raise  the
amounts  as  set
forth  therein,
with  a  principal
of  $90,426.63,
plus  interest  and
other  costs,
please be advised
that  I,  the  Floyd
County  Master
Commissioner,
have  been  or-
dered  by  the
Floyd  Circuit
Court  to  offer  for
sale  to  the  high-
est  and  best  bid-
der during a pub-
lic  auction  to  be
held  at  the  hour
of  10:00  a.m.,  on
the  __th  day  of
June, 2025, in the
Floyd  Fiscal
Courtroom  (Old
Circuit  Court-
room) on the sec-
ond  floor  of  the
old  Floyd County
Courthouse,  149
South  Central
Avenue,  Pre-
stonsburg,  Ken-

g,
tucky,  (behind
the Floyd County
Justice  Center),
and subject to the
following  terms
and  conditions,
the  following
property  identi-
fied as:
PROPERTY 
ADDRESS:  
57 Hopson Street,
Auxier, KY 
PVA MAP 
NUMBER:   
043-00-00-044.01
SOURCE  OF TI-
TLE:   Being  the
same  property
conveyed  to  Lin-
da  W.  Craft  by
Deed  dated  Au-
gust 15, 1988 and
record  in  Deed
Book  321,  Page
383  of  the  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky records and
by  Deed  dated
November  28,
1990  and  record-
ed  in  Deed  Book
342,  Page  561  of
the Floyd County,
Kentucky
records.           
A.   The  property
address  and  map
number  con-
tained herein are
for  convenience
only.   All  proper-
ty  will  be  trans-
ferred  pursuant
to  the  legal  de-
scriptions  con-
tained within the
Judgment  refer-
enced above.
B.    The success-
ful  bidder  shall
pay  the  bid
amount,  in  full,
by  cash  or  certi-
fied check, on the
date of the sale or
shall  pay  a  non-
refundable  de-
posit  equal  to
10%  of  the  pur-
chase  price  with
the  balance  due
in  full  within
thirty  (30)  days.
If  the  bid  is  not
sufficient  to  pay
the  expenses  of
said  sale,  then
along  with  the
purchase  price,
the  successful
bidder  shall  pay
additional  sums
required  to  cover
said  costs.   On
the  date  of  said
sale,  the  success-
ful bidder,  if only
paying 10%, shall
be required to ex-
ecute a bond with
good  surety
thereon.   The
surety  must  own
land  in  Floyd
County,  Ken-
tucky  and  have
equity in the land
that is double the
bid amount.  Said
bond  shall  be  for
the  unpaid  pur-
chase  price  and
shall  bear  inter-
est  at the rate of
6%  per  annum

p
from  the  date  of
sale  until  paid in
full.   Said  bond
shall  mature  in
thirty  (30)  days
and  shall  have
the  force  and  ef-
fect  of  a  Judg-
ment. A lien shall
be  retained  upon
the  above  de-
scribed  real  es-
tate as additional
surety  thereon.
In  the  event  the
purchase  price  is
not  paid  in  full
within thirty (30)
days,  then  the
property  may  be
subject  to  imme-
diate  re-sell.   In
the  event  the
Plaintiff  is  the
successful  bidder,
said  Plaintiff
shall  be  entitled
to  a  credit  pur-
suant  to  the
Judgment  refer-
enced  above  and
not be required to
produce a bond.
C.  The purchaser
shall  be  required
to  assume  and
pay  the  taxes  or
assessments
upon the property
for  the  current
year  and  all  sub-
sequent  years.
All  delinquent
taxes  for  prior
years  shall  be
paid  from  the
sale  proceeds
along  with  the
payment  of  other
assessments
properly  claimed
or filed within the
above  referenced
record.  Any taxes
or  assessments
for  prior  years
which are validly
owed and are not
paid  by  the  sale
proceeds shall  re-
main liens on the
subject  property
and  will  be  as-
sumed  by  the
purchaser.
D.   The  property
described  above
is  sold  subject  to
any  easements,
restrictions,  stip-
ulations,  defects,
or  encumbrances
of record affecting
said  property;
any  assessments
for  public  im-
provement;  and
any  matters  dis-
closed by an accu-
rate survey or in-
spection  of  the
property.   The
property  is  also
sold  subject  to
rights  of  redemp-
tion  which  may
exist  in  favor  of
the United States
of  America,  the
Defendants
and/or  record
owners  of  said

property.  
E.     The proper-
ty  shall  be  sold
“AS  IS.”   The
Court  and  the
Master  Commis-
sioner  shall  not
be  deemed  to
have  warranted
the  title  of  the
subject  property
to the purchaser.
F.      Any  an-
nouncements
made on the date
of  sale  shall  take
precedence  over
printed  matter
contained  and  as
published  within
the Floyd County
Chronical  and
Times.
This  ___  day
of________, 2025.

/s/  GREGORY  A.
ISAAC
Gregory A. Isaac
Floyd  County
Master  Commis-
sioner

COMMON-
WEALTH OF
KENTUCKY

FLOYD 
CIRCUIT
COURT

C. A. NO. 
24-CI-00294

CARRINGTON
MORTGAGE
SERVICES,
LLC, PLAN-

TIFF
V. SHERI

CONN; SHERI
CONN, AS AD-

MINISTRA-
TRIX OF THE
ESTATE OF
CHARLES B.

CONN;
CHARLES LU-
CIAN CONN;
UNKNOWN
SPOUSE, IF

ANY, OF
CHARLES LU-
CIAN CONN;
MATTHEW
QUENTIN
CONN;UN-

KNOWN
SPOUSE, IF

ANY, OF
MATTHEW
QUENTIN

CONN; UN-
KNOWN

HEIRS, DE-
VISEES OR
LEGATEES,
AND THEIR
SPOUSES, IF

ANY, OF
CHARLES B.

CONN,
DEFENDANTS

NOTICE OF

SALE

So  as  to  comply
with  the  Judg-
ment  and  Order
of Sale entered by
the  Floyd  Circuit
Court  in  the
above  styled  ac-
tion, and so as to
raise  the
amounts  as  set
forth  therein,
with  a  principal
of  $110,769.64,
plus  interest  and
other  costs,
please be advised
that  I,  the  Floyd
County  Master
Commissioner,
have  been  or-
dered  by  the
Floyd  Circuit
Court  to  offer  for
sale  to  the  high-
est  and  best  bid-
der during a pub-
lic  auction  to  be
held  at  the  hour
of  10:00  a.m.,  on
the  __th  day  of
June, 2025, in the
Floyd  Fiscal
Courtroom  (Old

Circuit  Court-
room) on the sec-
ond  floor  of  the
old  Floyd County
Courthouse,  149
South  Central
Avenue,  Pre-
stonsburg,  Ken-
tucky,  (behind
the Floyd County
Justice  Center),
and subject to the
following  terms
and  conditions,
the  following
property  identi-
fied as:
PROPERTY 
ADDRESS:  
1044  KY  RT
1426, Banner, KY
41603
PVA MAP 
NUMBER:  
078-00-00-015.04
SOURCE  OF TI-
TLE:   Being  the
same  property
conveyed  to
Charles  B.  Conn,
from Debra Conn,
by  Deed  dated
05/29/2014,
recorded
06/11/2015,  Floyd
County  Clerk's

NOTICE
$500  REWARD.
Lost  dog.  13"
Beagle.  Tri-color
intact  male.  Last
seen  June  2  in
the Bonanza area
of  Abbott  Creek /
Rt.  1750  (Pre-
stonsburg)  606-
506-4064

PLEASE
CHECK 

YOUR AD
Please read your
ad  the  first  day
it appears in the
paper.  Report
any errors imme-
diately  and  we
will  gladly  cor-
rect  any  errors
published.  Cred-
it  will  be  issued
for  one  (1)  day
only.  After  the
first  day  the  ad
can  be  corrected
for  the  remain-
ing  number  of
runs,  but  credit
will  not  be  is-
sued for  days ad
ran incorrectly.

TO OUR READERS

LEGALS

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS

POLICIES
The Floyd Coun-
ty Chronicle  and
Times  reserves
the right  to edit,
properly  classify,
cancel  or  decline
any  ad.  We  will
not  knowingly
accept  advertis-
ing that discrim-
inates on the ba-
sis  of  sex,  age,
religion,  race,
national  origin
or  physical  dis-
ability.

PUBLISHER'S
NOTICE

All real estate adver-
tising  in  this  news-
paper  is  subject  to
the  Fair  Housing
Act  which  makes  it
illegal  to  advertise
"any  preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination  based
on  race,  color,  reli-
gion,  sex,  handicap,
familial status or na-
tional  origin,  or  an
intention  to  make
any such preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination.".  Fa-
milial  includes  chil-
dren  under  the  age
of  18  living  with
parents or legal cus-
todians,  pregnant
women  and  people
securing  custody  of
children under 18.
This newspaper will
not  knowingly  ac-
cept  any  advertising
for real estate which
is in violation of the
law. Our readers are
hereby  informed
that  all  dwellings
advertised  in  this
newspaper are avail-
able on an equal op-
portunity  basis.  To
complain  of  dis-
crimination,  call
HUD  toll-free  at  1-
800-669-9777.  The
toll-free  number  for
the hearing impaired
is 1-800-927-9275.


